-: THIRD :-Annual Roll Call

==and what your membership means to Birmingham

Any one of these eight points should justify your continued support

- A friendly Community House whose hospitality has been enjoyed by more than 18,000 individuals of all ages and beliefs during the past
- A free employment center that has helped more than 1,400 persons dur-ing the past year to secure work. It answers the inquiries, daily, of dozens of new comers who want immediate and accurate informa-tion on all manner of subjects.
- A wholesome and attractive meeting place for boys and girls, sponsoring the Blue Bird and Girl Reserve organizations, with cheery club; game and reading rooms for boys and the Boy Scout organizations.
- A convenient meeting place free to committees and available at small rental to all larger meetings and
- Headquarters for the Business Girls' Luncheon Club and the Woman's Civic League welcoming all women to its civic and welfare activities and the study of local government.
- A series of free entertainments to which the entire membership is in-vited.
- The center of all village philan-thropy, offering advice, assistance and employment, and a medium through which Birmingham co-oper-ates with township, county and state welfare and civic organiza-
- A governing board and special committees drawn from many diversified groups in order to represent the entire community.

NCE each year you are asked to contribute your share to an organization that is doing much for Birmingham and its people. Its field is broad. It is performing a type of service that no other organization in town can hope to cover. As a community activity it has received the hearty support of the community and we are asking you to join us again to make it possible not only to continue the activities of the past year but to increase their scope and effectiveness.

The budget for the coming year is \$3,900. It includes provision for all house expenses as well as special sums set aside for the work of the Boy Scouts, Girl Reserves and Bluebirds.

When you are asked to renew your membership during this third annual Roll Call, April 28 to May 12, increase the size of your contribution if possible. If you have not been a member before, join by all means. You may become a member of the Birmingham Community House Association by the annual payment of \$50, \$25, \$10, \$5, or \$1 as your circumstances permit.

Your name in the third annual Roll Call will indicate you are doing your bit. We know you will not disappoint

THE BIRMINGHAM **COMMUNITY HOUSE**

MARY CLARK GRIFFITH, Resident Hostess

Executive Board

- Mrs. Charles J. Shain,
- President
 Mrs. John H. Marlotte,
 Vice-President
 Mrs. Arthur Hartwell,
 Recording Secretary

- Recording Secretary
 Mrs. W. Whiting Raymon
 Corresponding Secretary
- Mrs. Seymour Adam Treasurer
- Mrs. Raymond W. Reilly
- T. Reynolds Donovi Harvey E. Whalen C. R. Wilson

- Advisory Board
- Clarence Vliet
- Edward G. Wasey
- Earl G. Potter
- Raymond W. Reilly Bert C. Stewart

- Representatives From Participating Groups
- Mrs. R. B. Hewitt, Civic League
- Mrs. Leon Mix, Business Gi
- Mrs. George A. Moore, Girl Reserves
- Mrs. Raymond W. Reilly,
- James J. Martindale,

Budget Committee

- Mrs. John H. Marlotte
- Mrs. Seymour Adams
- Mrs. W. A. Dean
- A. C. Utter

W. W. Spreen

- Planning Committee
- George A. Moore
- T. Reynolds Donov
- W. Whiting Raymond
- Roy A. McAlpine
- Mrs. R. C. Diserer Mrs. R. H. Man